	Glanford Middle School Parents Advisory Committee Meeting
Wednesday, January 16, 2019
Meeting Minutes



Call to order, welcome and introductions

Attendees: Joanne Buxton (President), David Buxton (Treasurer), Yvonne Anderson (Secretary), Tamara McLean, Brandi Stephen, Manon Levesque, Sarah Khosla (Vice Principal), Louie Scigliano (Principal)
Absent: Carlos Sperling
Meeting Minutes:
Minutes amended – vote on minutes next time
Correspondence

· None

President’s Report
· Pancake breakfast a great success. Leftovers went to Craigflower Elementary School.  Thank you to Yvonne Anderson, Treena Cook, Mike Ralph, Yasmeen Hinton, Dima Milly, Ximena Rodriguez, D’Arcy Mahoney, Carol Pesce, Sheryl Murdock and Yvette Puritch. I apologize if I have missed anyone

Treasurer’s Report

· We are switching banks to the Royal Bank.  Starr, David and Joanne will have signing authority. 
· Budget for balance of year presented

Principal’s Report
· Thanks so much to the PAC executive and to all parent volunteers for helping make Pyjama Day and the Pancake Breakfast a huge success!

· Ski Trip to Mt. Washington - all forms are due this Friday, January 18th.  A full day of activities are planned at GMS for those students that choose not to attend this offering.  We are able to offer skiing, snowboarding, Tubing, and Snow Shoeing.

· Guided reading blocks in Grade 8 are making a difference in skill sets of our students in a positive way.  Encourage your child to read every day.  We are developing our French as a Second Language Skills via a teaching technique called TPRS - Teaching Proficiency through Reading and Storytelling.  A number of classes at all three grade levels have embraced the techniques and our FSL classes are very engaging!  A number of staff have been attending a series on Numeracy Instruction and have come back to share their learning with colleagues.  Some fabulous strategies for practicing mathematics are being implemented throughout the school.

· Transition events - Fine Arts Showcase at Spectrum last Friday was outstanding; elementary music tour at Rogers, McKenzie, and Northridge happens next Wednesday, January 23rd; GMS information night occurs Tuesday, January 29th (current GMS parents welcome!), District Transfer Process runs from February 19th - 25th with decisions sent out to parents the week of March 4th.  District transition afternoon happens May 16th.

· The school district is collating data from the catchment/school boundaries survey and will be making revisions to the catchments in our school district.  Parent input will be invited at three upcoming public meetings coming up in February.  A media release will be coming out with dates within the next week or two.

· Volleyball season has started with beginner teams at the 6/7 level and more advanced teams at the 7/8 level.  Recreational lunch time volleyball is also being organized.  We have Friday Floor Hockey starting this Friday, which will carry on until the end of February.

· The money raised by the 5 km Walk-A-Thon walk last May ($5000 was raised) covered the cost of the Gaga Ball Pit which was just installed, with a base.

The Greater Victoria School District will be hosting open houses in February to gather input on new proposed school boundaries. The Board of Education will review all input collected on the proposed boundaries and will make a decision on the proposed boundaries this Spring.

To provide feedback or ask any questions on the proposed changes, email: boundaryreviewteam@sd61.bc.ca
All input must be submitted by 3 p.m. on Friday, February 22, 2019, to be considered by the Board of Education.[image: image1.jpg]Open House #1

Wednesday, February 6th, 2019
6:30 p.m.—8:30 p.m.
Spectrum Community School
(in Gymnasium B)

Open House #2

Wednesday, February 13th, 2019
6:30 p.m.—8:30 p.m.
Lansdowne Middle

(in the Gymnasium )

Open House #3

saturday, February 16th, 2019
830am—11:30am.
Victoria High
(in Andrews Gymnasium )




Old Business

· Discussion about Purdy’s as a spring fundraiser.  Should we have it for Easter or Mother’s Day? Should this be a targeted fundraiser for the MAC lab?
· Fundraiser to start April 1 – April 11.

· 2/3 of money raised can be for the MAC lab, as well as 1/3 of the gaming grant money can be used for the MAC lab

· Question to Purdy’s will be the timeline as Easter is the targeted time for this fundraiser

New Business

· None
VCPAC Rep Starr Munro
Calendar ahead
The next PAC meeting is scheduled for February 13, 2019
Action Items:

	January/February 2019
	Call Purdy’s for timeline regarding selling chocolates for Easter
	Joanne
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